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MID DEVON DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 
MINUTES of a MEETING of the COMMUNITY POLICY DEVELOPMENT GROUP 
held on 22 March 2022 at 2.15 pm 
 
Present   
Councillors Mrs M E Squires (Chairman) 

W Burke, Mrs C Collis, L J Cruwys, 
R J Dolley, B Holdman, S Pugh and 
Mrs E J Slade 
 

Apologies  
Councillor(s) 
 

G Barnell 
 

Also Present  
Councillor(s) Mrs C P Daw, R M Deed, C J Eginton, D J Knowles and 

B G J Warren 
 

Also Present  
Officer(s):  Jill May (Director of Business Improvement and 

Operations), Simon Newcombe (Corporate Manager for 
Public Health, Regulation and Housing), Matthew Page 
(Corporate Manager for People, Governance and Waste), 
Nicola Cuskeran (Interim Corporate Performance Manager 
& Safeguarding Officer), Julia Ryder (Community Safety & 
Emergency Planning Officer), Clare Robathan (Policy and 
Research Officer), Carole Oliphant (Member Services 
Officer) and Jessica Watts (Member Services Apprentice) 
 

 
53 APOLOGIES AND SUBSTITUTE MEMBERS (0.03.19)  

 
Apologies were received from Cllr G Barnell 
 

54 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST UNDER THE CODE OF CONDUCT (0.03.31)  
 
Members were reminded of the need to make declarations where appropriate. 
 

55 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING (0.04.00)  
 
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 25th January were approved as a correct record 
and SIGNED by the Chairman. 
 

56 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME (0.04.21)  
 
There were no members of the public present. 
 

57 CHAIRMANS ANNOUNCEMENTS (0.04.34)  
 
The Chairman had no announcements to make. 
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58 SAFEGUARDING CHILDRENS AND ADULTS AT RISK POLICY AND 
PROCEDURES (0.13.49)  
 
The Group had before it a *report from the Director of Business Transformation & 
Operations providing an update on Safeguarding  Children’s and Adults at Risk 
Policy and procedures and a review of best practice. 
 
The Corporate Safeguarding Officer provided an overview of the report and stated 
that there had been no amendments this year and that the audit findings had 
demonstrated ‘reasonable assurance’. 
 
Consideration was given to: 
 

 That the process was outlined in the Policy and Guidance 

 There were specific processes when housing known sex offenders which 
included robust risk assessments for each individual case 

 
It was therefore RECOMMENDED to the Cabinet that the Safeguarding Children’s 
and Adults at Risk Policy and Procedures be adopted. 
 
(Proposed by the Chairman) 
 
Reason for the decision: To ensure that the Council met its legal obligations in 
respect to safeguarding and child protection  
 
Note: *report previously circulated and attached to the minutes 
 

59 SINGLE EQUALITIES POLICY AND EQUALITY OBJECTIVES (0.13.49)  
 
The Group had before it a *report from the Director of Business Improvement and 
Operations providing the Single Equality Scheme and the Equality Objectives for 
2022-2023. 
 
The Interim Corporate Performance Manager outlined the contents of the report and 
stated that there were no significant changes but that two additional objectives had 
been included. 
 
Consideration was given to: 
 

 Age was not a barrier to employment with the Council and recruiters were not 
provided with an applicant’s age during the recruitment process 

 Wellbeing Ambassadors were staff members trained to assist colleagues with 
issues and was closely linked with the Menopause policy 

 The Council was doing all that it could to raise diversity issues 
 
It was therefore RECOMMENDED to the Cabinet that the Single Equality Scheme 
and the Equality Objectives for 2022-2023 be adopted. 
 
(Proposed by the Chairman) 
 
Reason for the decision: To ensure that the Council was in compliance with the 
Equality Act 2010 
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Note: *report previously circulated and attached to the minutes 
 

60 COMMUNITY SAFETY PARTNERSHIP (0.24.44)  
 
The Group had before it, and NOTED, a *report from the Corporate Manager for 
Public Health, Regulation and Housing providing an update on the Community Safety 
Partnership (CSP) priorities and the planned activities of the partnership over the 
coming year. 
 
The Corporate Manager for Public Health, Regulation and Housing outlined the 
contents of the report and stated that the review included recent and pending 
changes including funding options. 
 
He explained that the CSP would no longer receive direct funding from the Police 
and Crime Commissioner (PCC) to distribute to partner agencies but that these 
agencies would now have to apply directly to the PCC for funding. The CSP would 
now shift to assisting its partner agencies to access this direct funding. 
 
The officer explained that  due to the Domestic Abuse Act there was a pending new 
duty regarding serious violence and that the PCC had provided funding directly to the 
CSP for 12 months. 
 
The CSP had agreed two new themes which were: 
 

1. Violent Crime 
2. Youth Risk and Vulnerability 

 
In response to questions asked the Corporate Manager for Public Health, Regulation 
and Housing stated: 
 

 That he would provide an update on the Tiverton Police desk at the next 
meeting 

 That the CSP would need to bid for funding in the future as it would not be 
provided directly from the PCC 

 The CSP had a different duty than the Police who would look at criminal acts. 
The CSP would look at the circumstances leading up to the act to establish if 
any lessons could be learned by a multi-agency review 

 
Note: *report previously circulated and attached to the minutes 
 

61 TRAUMA INFORMED REVIEW (0.39.20)  
 
The Group had before it a *report from the Corporate Manager for Public Health, 
Regulation and Housing providing an outline to becoming a Trauma Informed 
Council. 
 
The Corporate Manager for Public Health, Regulation and Housing provided an 
overview of his report and explained that the Community Safety Partnership Working 
Group had recommended that the Council explore becoming Trauma Informed. 
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He recognised that to become Trauma Informed would require a significant amount 
of work and he requested that the PDG agreed to the principle that it be investigated 
in more depth and a further report be brought back in August with specific 
recommendations. 
 
In response to a question asked he confirmed that Mid Devon District Council 
(MDDC) were at the forefront of the work and that no other local District Councils had 
yet adopted a Trauma Informed approach but that others were looking at what 
MDDC were doing. 
 
The Group therefore AGEED that: 
 

1. The Council explore further potential benefits, challenges and implications of 
Mid Devon District Council becoming a Trauma Informed Council 

2. That a further report was received by August 2022 in respect of specific 
considerations. 
 

(Proposed by the Chairman) 
 
Note: *report previously circulated and attached to the minutes 
 

62 CHAIRMAN'S ANNUAL REPORT (0.51.57)  
 
The Group had before it, and NOTED, *the Chairman’s Annual Report. 
 
Note: *report previously circulated and attached to the minutes 
 

63 WORK PLAN AND WORK PROGRAMMING SESSION (0.52.22)  
 
The Group had before it, and NOTED, the Community PDG work plan 
 
The Policy and Research Officer explained that the Scrutiny Committee had agreed 
the recommendations of the Motion 564 review. The PDG requested that the report 
be presented to them so that it could investigate the communication aspect of the 
review.  
 
Note: *work plan previously circulated and attached to the minutes 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
(The meeting ended at 3.11 pm) CHAIRMAN 
 


